Thursby, Kim

From: Stuart Stapleton [Stuart.Stapleton@eqonline.com]

Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2011 9:41 AM

To: Russell, Merlin Cc: Thursby, Kim

Subject: Re: FW: E post Email Response Not Received

Attachments: Stuart Stapleton.vcf

Received.

Stuart Stapleton, CHMM Regulatory Specialist EQ Florida 7202 East 8th Avenue Tampa, FL 33619 P: 813.319.3423 F: 813.626.7451

C: 813.770.9954

stuart.stapleton@eqonline.com

>>> "Russell, Merlin" < Merlin.Russell@dep.state.fl.us> 4/25/2011 1:27 PM >>> Stuart, please let Kim know if you received this letter.

merlin

The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a customer. DEP Secretary Herschel T. Vinyard Jr. is committed to continuously assessing and improving the level and quality of services provided to you. Please take a few minutes to comment on the quality of service you received. Simply click on this link to the DEP Customer Survey. Thank you in advance for completing the survey.

From: Thursby, Kim

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2011 1:27 PM

To: Russell, Merlin

Subject: E post Email Response Not Received

Merlin,

I sent the above document through e post email on April 11, 2011 and as of today I have not received a response back from them. It was sent to stuart.stapleton@eqonline.com. Can you please contact them to see if this was received and let me know?

Thanks, Kim



Kim Thursby
Department of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road
Mail Station 4560
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400
Direct with voice mail (850) 245-8792

1

Thursby, Kim

From: Epost HWRS

Sent: Monday, April 11, 2011 10:53 AM
To: 'stuart.stapleton@eqonline.com'

Cc: Bahr, Tim; Goddard, Charles; 'Shannon.Camp@fldep.net'; Dregne, James;

'bob.fox@erm.com'; Russell, Merlin; Tripp, Anthony

Subject: EQ Florida, Inc.; FLD 981 932 494; Operating Permit Renewal Application

Attachments: 4-4-11-EQ completeness letter.Receipt.pdf

Tracking:

In an effort to provide a more efficient service, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection's Hazardous Waste Regulation Section is forwarding the attached document to you by electronic correspondence "e-correspondence" in lieu of a hard copy through the normal postal service.

We ask that you verify receipt of this document by sending a "reply" message to epost_hwrs@dep.state.fl.us. (An automatic "reply message" is not sufficient to verify receipt). If your email address has changed or you anticipate that it will change in the future, please advise accordingly in your reply. You may also update this information by contacting Kim Thursby at (850) 245-8792.

The attached document is in "pdf" format and will require Adobe Reader 6 or higher to open properly. You may download a free copy of this software at www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.html.

<u>Please note that our documents are sent virus free</u>. However, if you use Norton Anti-virus software, a warning may appear when attempting to open the document. Please disregard this warning.

Your cooperation in helping us affect this process by replying as requested is greatly appreciated. If you should have any questions about the attached document(s), please direct your questions to the contact person listed in the correspondence.

Tim Bahr
Environmental Administrator
Hazardous Waste Regulation
Department of Environmental Protection
E-Mail Address: epost hwrs@dep.state.fl.us



Florida Department of Environmental Protection

Bob Martinez Center 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400 Governor

Jennifer Carroll
Lt. Governor

Rick Scott

Herschel Vinyard Jr. Secretary

April 11, 2011

SENT VIA E-MAIL

stuart.stapleton@eqonline.com

Mr. Stuart Stapleton EHS Manager EQ Florida, Inc. 7202 E. 8th Avenue Tampa, Florida 33619

Subject: EQ Florida, Inc.; FLD 981 932 494; Operating Permit Renewal Application 34875-HO-

009, Hillsborough County

Dear Mr. Stapleton:

The revisions to your application for a hazardous waste permit have been reviewed and found to be substantially complete. A few remaining items are discussed below:

- ♣ Some of the Solid Waste Management Unit information required to complete the RFA Addendum is needed, although we are already working together on that document.
- ◆ The physical limits of the Transfer Facility/Staging Area (SWMU 11) need to be defined on Figure 5.14. This figure will also need to be included in the RFA Addendum.
- ♣ The inbound/outbound timeframes are still inconsistent throughout your application. Is there some justification for extending these timeframes beyond the limits of your current permit? If not, the Department intends to keep the same timeframes that are currently permitted when the permit is renewed.
- ♣ Also, your application indicates that inbound/outbound vehicles/trailers will be marked (Section 2 Page 4). Please let us know specifically how EQ intends to mark these vehicles/trailers.

For planning purposes, the Department intends to send you a courtesy copy of the draft permit for your review and comments in May. The Intent to Issue is scheduled on or about June 25, 2011.

As you are aware, a fair amount of updating for your application occurred after its initial submittal. Prior to the next renewal, ensure that the application is complete and current. This will eliminate unnecessary delays in your renewal process. As always, the Department encourages a pre-application meeting well before the renewal is due, to discuss proposed changes or permit processing procedures. Also, you will need to ensure that a complete electronic copy is submitted with the renewal.

Mr. Stuart Stapleton Page 2 of 2 April 11, 2011

If you have any questions, please call me at 850-245-8796 or merlin.russell@dep.state.fl.us

Sincerely,

Merlin D. Russell Jr. Professional Geologist II Hazardous Waste Regulation

Madu Ruselly

MR/mdr Enclosure cc with enclosure via e-mail:

Shannon Camp, DEP Tampa, <u>Shannon.Camp@fldep.net</u> Jim Dregne, DEP Tampa, <u>James.Dregne@dep.state.fl.us</u> Robert Fox, ERM, <u>bob.fox@erm.com</u>